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Born and raised in Maui, one of 8 children.  Parents went to Maui 
from Japan in 1910.  They left their parents behind.  Of the 8 
children, today 5 are left.  He graduated Maui high school on 1940 
and in 1941 he began University as a member of the ROTC.  On 
December 7, 1941 he volunteered for the army.  He cleaned rifles 
and installed the firing pins.  He was part of the Hawaiian 
territorial guard.  They were gathered in a school one morning and 
told that all Japanese Americans would be discharged because an 
American officer did not like the idea of Japanese Americans 
serving for the U.S. Army.  He then worked as a carpenters helper 
at the airfield.  He and  his brother volunteered for the army and 
in 1943 they went to Scoffield for 10 days of preparation.  They 
were then sent to camp Shelby in Mississippi.  He was in artillery 
and his brother was in the medical section.  Their father was 
picked us as an enemy alien, (a p.o.w.) on the night of December 7, 
1941.  He was taken to an old prison in Maui and then shipped to 
Honolulu, Sand Island. 
 
His father was then sent to Alabama to a P.o.w. camp.  On a free 
weekend, he went to visit his father in Alabama.  His father was 
treated well in the camp and was given same freedom as well.  He 
returned to camp Shelby.  2 weeks later his brother went to visit 
their father in Alabama but died in a bus accident.  Katsugo got 
emergency leave from camp Shelby and met another brother who had 
been attending Yale in Alabama.  They held funeral services and 
brought the ashes of their brother to their father who had been 
transferred from Alabama to Montana. 
 
During this time he had heard that Japanese businesses were 
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confiscated and their stocks were taken away and later sold back to 
them. 
 
After visiting his father with his brothers ashes in Montana (Sep. 
1943) he returned to camp Shelby.  He trained until April 1944. 
 
Their platoon decided to go and visit other camps and were shocked.  
There were high barbed wire fences with armed guards all around. 
 
 
The barracks were paper thin with 5 families per barrack which was 
very crowded.  The toilets were outside as were the mess halls.  
The unit was very frustrated because they were searched before 
entering the other camps even though they were wearing uniforms. 
 
For one year they trained to handle a certain instrument on the 
gun.  When they went overseas they got new guns that worked 
completely differently. 
 
They went to France and lost many men trying to rescue the lost 
battalion from Texas.  They were given a small break and went to 
Nice. 
 
They joined with the 7th Army and the 3rd Army and fought battles 
of Mannheim, Frankfurt and Heidelberg. 
 
They went to a town called Aken (ph) - a border town between 
Germany and France.  They saw civilians there with uniforms on and 
yellow stars on their clothes but they did not know what it meant. 
 
Towards the end of the war they were walking in a wooden area in 
the Germans Alps.  it was may 4, 5, & 6th and it was snowing.  They 
passed men with uniforms of blue and white striped flannel 
material.  They looked like prisoners but were all skin and bones.  
They saw a man in the group of prisoners drop and die on the side 
of the road.  They later found out that these people were from 
Dachau, they called these people "The Living Dead". 
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